
TOWN OF COUNTY LINE
REGULAR MEETING

MAY 8th, 2017

I. Call to order
Mayor Arthur Self called to order the regular meeting of the Council at 7:00 pm
on May 8 , 2017 in the Town Hall. The invocation was given by Mr. Don Hagel.

II. Roll call
The roll call was had. The following persons were present: Mayor Arthur Self,
councilor's Myrtle Van Kleeck, Eugene Kiley, and Brenda Lowe . Councilors
Floyd Philpot and Steve Brewer were absent.

The corrected minutes from March 13 ,2017 were read. A motion to accept as
read was made by Brenda Lowe and seconded by Eugene Kiley, motion carried.
The minutes from the April 10th meeting were read with corrections to be made on
the second page 1st paragraph replace motion carried with one abstaining to read
motion carried with the Mayor abstaining the same paragraph change Scott made
a motion to read Steve Brewer made a motion to pay seconded by Floyd Philpot.

A motion was made by Brenda Lowe to accept the minutes as read with
corrections and seconded by Eugene Kiley, motion carried.

III. OPEN ISSUES

The new street sign and no parking signs have not been received from Blount
County. A new contract between the town and county must be executed before signs
will be made available

There is no update on the property line fencing estimate,

iv. New Business

The deadline for filing the annual Alabama Ethics Commission Statement of
Economic Interest was the end of April 2017. If you have not filed this form please do
so immediately. It must be filed online.



The mayor requested from the Council the authorization to obtain estimates for lawn
service to cut the grass around town hall and the park. A rough guess will be at least
$200 each time the grass is cut. Will request at least three estimates and go with the
best price.

Word has been received that the sheriff deputies from Jefferson County that patrol the
county line area would be out here more often if there was somewhere for them to use
the restroom. The mayor will have additional keys made to town hall to be made
available for the Jefferson County Sheriff deputies use. This is a small price to pay for
the additional deputies in the area.

ADJOURNMENT

There was no other business and a motion was made by councilor Eugene Kiley and
seconded by Brenda Lowe to adjourn, motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at
7:29PM

Respectfully submitted,
Brenda Philpot, Town Clerk


